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JOHN/JANE
Oh, I know you. You don’t think I 
do, but it’s all over your face. I 
can see it between your eyes, that 
space that crinkles when you get 
mad. We only look at our own faces 
in the mirror, never when we’re 
feeling something, but it’s the 
little things on someone else’s 
that tell us everything. You don’t 
have it in you. You won’t do it, 
because you’re too weak, too 
scared, and maybe even too stupid 
to go all the way. Oh my god, why 
do I even bother? It’s never been 
about me. Am I right? It’s always 
been about everyone else. But never 
about me.

JOHN/JANE
WHAT HAPPENED?! You can’t expect me 
to think that this is ok, can you?? 
You want me to just SIT here and 
pretend that this, that THIS didn’t 
just collapse in a puddle at my 
feet and become my ENTIRE world for 
likely the next however many years? 
And you want me to just sit back 
and take it, accept my fate like 
it’s no fucking big deal? No, it’s 
YOUR turn to take a little pause. 
There’s something wrong with you. 
Something SERIOUSLY wrong with the 
way you think, man. No, NOT ok. Go 
away. NOW. GO!!

JOHN/JANE
Not tonight. Not now, oh are you 
fucking with me? You must be 
fucking with me. I’m not hearing 
this, this isn’t REAL. Reality, 
where ARE YOU, cuz this isn’t it! 
After everything you know about me, 
after everything you’ve heard, all 
the gossip, all the shit. You’re 
going to use that in THIS moment to 
get what you want? Nope. Not real. 
Bye. I’m good. I’m going to get a 
drink. Do you want one? I’m buying.


